








October 3, 2011

PAGE Board Meeting

Present: Wendee Hughes, Alice Albright, Virginia Gray, Tisha Lolley, Carrie Cook, Marylou Salmon, Karen White, 

Treasurer’s Report:

· Beginning Balance


$5856.52
· Funds designated for East Middle School $1500.00

· Available Balance


$3879.20
· Expenses included GAM memberships, GAM Conference registration, Park night, and T-shirts for Mrs. Hughes classroom
T-shirts –


Have been ordered. Total was $228. Waiting for delivery and the bill to know how much profit was made.


A flyer inviting new artwork for the T-shirt design contest will go home this week

Fundraiser

· Baskets (have 5-10)

· Sell by silent auction on Dec 3

· Mrs. Hughes and Mrs. Albright will pick themes and involve the children in picking themes and making requests.

· Tisha Lolley will ask some parents who have been requesting ways to volunteer to head the baskets collection and creation.

· Themes will be picked with two weeks

Semester Event

· Saturday December 3, 2011

· Showcase the students work in the classroom

· 9:30 am to 11 am

· Serve donuts, coffee, hot chocolate?....
· In the Cafeteria:

· Serve food

· Change jars for T-shirt contest

· Donation table

· Baskets for silent auction

· More details will be planned next month

· Thank you “gift” for donations will be a notepad with a picture drawn by each student

· 
one per student

· 
Teachers will collect drawings

· 
Virginia will make a donation to help cover cost of materials

· 
Karen will print and bind them

· 
Parent volunteers will be needed to help cut the paper into fifths

Teachers will attend GAM conference. Mrs. Hughes will turn in receipt for the Hotel. The vote was unanimous to allot up to $500 spending allowance on materials for future units from venders at the conference. Carrie Cook remembered that the teachers did a good job last year to organize the receipts so she could reimburse them. 

Tisha Lolley reports that several parents are willing to come work in the classroom. She worked out the details or when with Mrs. Hughes and Mrs. Albright. Parents will be asked to help with the Semester event on December 3 – both in the preparation and assistance on that day.

Tabling discussion of Brain Pop Subscription for next month.

Add a note for January to discuss a fundraising opportunity in the for of a  _____ a thon. Student would get pledges. This has potential to reach friends and family members who are not in the Joplin area. This project allows the students to work hard toward a goal.

Next meeting:

November 7, 2011 at 4pm
